Amanda Vomero

From: Corlas L Goodman

Sent: Friday, May 2, 2025 1.08 PM

To: Amanda Vomero

Subject: Lieutenant Jason Haythorn nomination
To Whom It May Concern,

I want to support the nomination of Lieutenant Jason Haythorn for Firefighter of the Year.
Lieutenant Haythorn has served at Station 30 for five years, dedicating himself to the citizens of
Wellington every day since he began his work here. As an officer, he has provided medical
assistance and, at times, mental support to the residents and visitors in the Village of
Wellington. No task has ever been too small for Lt. Haythorn.

Over the past five years at Station 30, Lt. Haythorn has actively participated in community
events, including Pub Ed at Station 30, engagements at Wellington schools, and activities at the
mall. The crew at Station 30 particularly enjoyed events like the Renaissance Fair in the Village
of Wellington.

Lt. Haythorn is passionate about training new employees and paramedics who will serve the
Wellington area. He teaches the latest members of our station how to perform their duties
professionally while responding to calls and participating in community events.

[ am honored and proud to have Lieutenant Jason Haythorn as an officer under my command.

Battalion Chief Corlas Goodman
Battalin 2 South.
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